
 
 

  
  

 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE  
Nov. 10, 2022  

Contact: Dave Partenheimer 
202-268-2599 

 david.a.partenheimer@usps.gov 
usps.com/news 

 

             
 

 
Roman Martinez IV Re-Elected Chairman of the Postal Service 

Board of Governors 
Anton G. Hajjar re-elected to serve as vice chairman  

 
WASHINGTON, DC — During today’s meeting of the U.S. Postal Service Board of Governors, Roman 
Martinez IV was unanimously re-elected by his fellow Governors to continue to serve as chairman of the 
Board of Governors. The Governors also unanimously re-elected Anton G. Hajjar to continue to serve as 
vice chairman.  
 
Martinez has served on the Board of Governors since August 2019, following his confirmation by the U.S. 
Senate to serve the remainder of a seven-year term that expires Dec. 8, 2024. On Jan. 12, 2022, 
Martinez was elected to serve as the 25th chairman of the Board. Previously, he was elected to serve as 
vice chairman of the Board on Feb. 9, 2021. He has chaired the Board’s Audit and Finance Committee 
since Oct. 3, 2019, and has served on the Election Mail Committee since Feb. 1, 2022.   

Hajjar has served on the Board of Governors since May 2021, following his confirmation by the U.S. 
Senate to serve the remainder of a seven-year term that expires on Dec. 8, 2023. On Jan. 12, 2022, 
Hajjar was elected to serve as the Board’s vice chairman. He currently serves on the Board’s 
Compensation and Governance and Operations Committees.   

Bios of all the governors are available at: about.usps.com/who/leadership/board-governors/. 
 
The Postal Service generally receives no tax dollars for operating expenses and relies on the sale of 
postage, products and services to fund its operations. 
 

# # # 
 

Please Note: For U.S. Postal Service media resources, including broadcast quality video and audio and photo stills, visit the USPS Newsroom. 
Follow us on Twitter, Instagram, Pinterest, and LinkedIn. Subscribe to the USPS YouTube Channel, like us on Facebook and enjoy our Postal 
Posts blog. For more information about the Postal Service, visit usps.com and facts.usps.com. 
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